
 Sapphire Coast District PSSA 

Athletics Carnival 2025 

FINAL REMINDERS FOR FAMILIES 

 
We are looking forward to sharing a great athletics day with everyone on Friday 25th July.  
 

• The carnival will be commencing at 9.00am sharp- please be there before 9.00am if your child is 
in the 100m events.  
 

• Parking will not be allowed on the Athletics Field. Parking is along Bega Street, or at the netball 
courts, with access via Carp Street. It’s a short walk across the netball courts to the Athletics Field.  

• The BVPS P&C will host a canteen. There will be no scheduled break times, so please take lunch 
and snack breaks between events as needed. 

• The ground may be wet with heavy dew and frost consider bringing a tarp or similar for your 
children to sit on, and ensure they have adequate protective clothing. 

• When setting up in your school area, please be considerate of all attendees. Avoid placing shelters 
too close to the track. 

• All spectators and students are required to sit on the western side of the 100m track. Students 
must stay in their school area when not competing. Running or playing on the oval is not permitted. 

• All school staff will collectively supervise students in attendance. We appreciate your respect for 
staff directions and kindly ask you to remind your children to do the same. 

• If the carnival needs to be postponed for any reason, it will be posted on the Bega Valley PS and 
SCLC Facebook page. Team managers will be notified as soon as possible. 

• Track events will take precedence, requiring flexibility for students completing field events. It’s 
each student's and school's responsibility to ensure they don’t miss their events. Exact event times 
cannot be provided due to the unpredictable nature of field events, so please pay attention to 
announcements throughout the day. 

• Please do not approach the recording table. For queries, first speak to your team manager. The 
carnival coordinator will be available on the day to answer any questions. 

• Please model great sportsmanship for your children by respecting the decision of referees, 
timekeeper and judges. Any queries about results can be directed to your team manager.  

• All protests on the day must be made within 30 minutes of the completion of the event and can 
ONLY be made by a team manager. 

• Dogs are not permitted at the carnival. 

• Students in the 1500m event must remain at the ground after the carnival concludes. The races 
will start approximately an hour after the previous event, so parents should plan accordingly.  

We are looking forward to an excellent day! 
Sophie Martin & Peter Bennett 
Bega Valley Public School- Carnival Organisers 


